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P h o n e  d i r e c t o r y  

 

Emergency                         911 
                  9 7 8 - 5 4 4 -  

Selectboard             6315 

Treasurer/Collector        3845 

Highway              6349 

Library                             7866 

Fire Station                     3314 

Animal Control                3402 

Animal Contr.Pager217-2681 

Clerk/Assessors             8304 

Bd of Health                    6315 

Community School         6310 

Fire Dept Business         2277 

Police Dept Business     2244 

Building Inspector          2236 

FAX all depts.                  6499 

Burn Permits   413-625-8200 

(Shelburne Control) 

A D M I N I S T R A T I V E  D E T A I L S  

 

All articles, ads and correspondence may be emailed to andrea@woods4.com (or call 544-6844 eves.)  or left at the 

Library book/drop-box or the envelope just outside the kitchen on the first floor of the Metcalf Chapel by the 20th of the 

month before the article will run.    Please note the following changes to WCN publication rules:   In order to save paper 

and postage (which has risen in cost dramatically over the past couple of years), we are no longer accepting FULL PAGE 

inserts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or less.  

If a full page event for news flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Nancy 

Hickler at the Library for the number of copies required—544-7866) or email Andrea Woods, editor, if the information 

cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired.   ADVERTISING NOTE:  All Advertisements should now be 

sent to Beth Gilgun at bethgilgun@msn.com.  You may also call her to make arrangements to drop off 

a hard copy business card.  Her number is 544-3464.  Business card size ads are $7/month or 

$70/year or a double size business card size ad may be requested for $15/mo.   All material may be 

edited for length, ink intensiveness,  or content and may not be anonymous.  Some logs and minutes provided may only 

be available on the Warwick Website at www.warwickma.org due to space limitations.  

Warwick Community Newsletter 

JULY,   2015 

Warwick, Massachusetts 

 

L E T T E R  O F  T H A N K S  

 

Living in a small community is so amazing.  This is why we returned 

to Warwick for my surgery.  The support group has been great: fam-

ily, extended family and friends. 

I want to thank everyone for their cards, thoughts and prayers.  I 

feel like I have been surrounded with positive energy.  I want to 

thank Liz and family for all they had to contend with before and dur-

ing the surgery and the recovery period.  Thanks to modern medi-

cine and a good surgeon, I am on the road to recovery.  The cancer 

has been removed, the infection is being treated and I am being 

weaned, ever so slowly, off the oxygen.  

Special thanks go out to Gerry Whitney for helping Liz plant the gar-

den and to Gary Lochhead for mowing the lawn.  If I have left any-

one out, forgive me. Everyone has been great. 

     Thanks to all, Rod Whipple 

                 A heartfelt thank you to this month’s  donors and advertisers: 

Bruce Carr                         Barbara Edson-Greenwald 

William and Judy Styles             Diane Suller 

 

TOTAL:  $145 
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W O M E N ’ S  G U I L D  

The Guild will meet at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday July 7 

in the basement of the Town Hall.  Come join us as 

we take a look back at the High Tea event com-

memorating Warwick's 250th! This will be followed 

by a business meeting and refreshments.  All wel-

come!  - Martha Morse 

 

Apartment in Warwick for Rent: One bedroom 

second floor overlooking the town common. 

Hardwood floors, walk-in pantry, lots of storage. 

Call Lisa at 544-7802. 

Celebrating 30 Years at the Warwick Inn!  Come 

over on Old Home Days to see a pictorial history 

of the Inn over the last 30 years. From the 

"before" pictures of when I moved to Warwick in 

1985 through the heyday of the Tavern years in 

the 1980's and 90's. Photos of events - Morris 

Dancers, Halloween Parties, the Wild West 

Dance in the backyard, all familiar faces (tho 

much younger!). Check out the Hotel Register 

from 1898 and a brochure from the 1940's that 

advertises the Ski Area on Mt. Grace.  

Come share your stories of the Inn. I'm looking forward to seeing you! 

 -       Lisa Vander Stelt 

 

    CHILDCARE AVAILABLE 
Experienced, mature, fun-loving Nanny available for childcare.  
Excellent references.  Newly established in Warwick.  Email 
Dianne - dsuller@comcast.net 

  Warwick Old Home Days 2015 

    Aug 22 and 23 

 

We are looking for Parade entries 

and it’s looking like we should have a 

great fire muster as well as another 

boat race on Sunday and our usual 

Saturday Events 

 

For more information, call Colleen Paul at 

978-544-0014    

FIREMEN’S ASSOCIATION 

CHICKEN BARBEQUE 

 

JULY 18, 2015 FROM 1-2PM AT 

THE FIRE STATION AND  

FELLOWS FIELD. 

mailto:dsuller@comcast.net
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The Gathering Place menu is available each week 

on the L, Warwick Web and TCC Facebook page. 

Thank you all for your continued support.  Please 

note a slight increase in prices, also going forward 

desserts will be individually priced.  Fridays at Town 

Hall, coffee for $1.00 ready at 10:00 AM, cup of 

Soup for $3.50, ½ Sandwich for $2.00. Have both 

(Cup and a half) for $4.50 starting at 11:30 AM. 

Desserts anytime. Need lunch to go, bring a con-

tainer for soup a we'll pack lunch for you. Now that 

Summer is here we'll be offering some salads along 

with the soup and sandwiches.  Everyone is wel-

come.  

 

Tracy Gaudet, Outreach Coordinator for Or-

ange COA and Shine Counselor, (Serving Health 

Insurance Needs for Everyone),  is attempting to be 

more available to Warwick Residents. Tracy will be 

at the Gathering on Friday, July 10 and Friday, July 

24, from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  Stop by and put 

her to work for you.Tracy can assist individuals with 

public benefits, fuel assistance, food 

stamps,Mass Health, etc.  You may contact her 

at 978-544-3481 or tgaudet@townoforange.org, 

she will be bring application forms for various pro-

grams. 

NOTE:    THERE IS NO GATHERING ON JULY 3. 

T h e  G a t h e r i n g  P l a c e  

Get Moving! 

At Town Hall, Sponsored by the  

Recreation Committee 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 6pm and Sun-

days at 8am for ZUMBA!  Drop in fee just 

$5.  Call Leanne if you have questions 

544-5553 

Circuit Training is 6-7pm on Wednesdays 

and is FREE!  Contact Nan or Leslie for 

more info at 544-1974 

T o w n  C l e r k  N o t e s  

As of July 1, there will be a $10.00 late fee for every dog license. Exceptions are made if your dog was not yet 

6 months of age during the open license period of April 1 - June 30, or if the dog is new to you and was not 

living with you during the open license period. 

  

Anyone interested in working at the elections in FY 16, please let me know. The Selectboard appoints elec-

tion workers, usually in August. FY 16 scheduled elections include the Presidential Primary on Tuesday, 

March 1, 2016 and the Annual Town election on Monday, May 16, 2016.  - Rosa Fratangelo 

Summer reading sign up begins on Tuesday, June 

30.  This year’s theme is Every Hero Has a Story.  

The program will run through July.   

Museum passes are again available for the com-

ing year.  Two State Parks passes are available 

that will cover parking fees.  Free admission to 

Eric Carle Museum, Magic Wings, Historic Deer-

field, Fruitlands, and Mass MOCA. Magic Wings is 

limited to residents. Tower Hill Botanic Gardens is 

half-price admission and there is one free admis-

sion to the Clark Museum.   

New books:  Don’t Go Home by Hart, Dream Lover 

by Berg, Fixer by Finder, Golden Son by Brown, 

Guest Cottage by Thayer, On the Move: A Life by 

Sacks,  Red Rising by Brown, The Theft of Mem-

ory: Losing My Father by Kozol.—Nancy Hickler 

P u b l i c  L i b r a r y  

Warwickians On-Line 

If you can send and receive email, you can sign up for the 

Warwick-L, our town’s on-line discussion group.  Anything 

that pertains to Warwick and the people who live here is 

appropriate.  To join us, send an email to message to 

miryam@mwilliamson.com including your full name, ad-

dress, phone number, and if you are not a resident, a sen-

tence or two saying why you want to join. 

tel:978-544-3481
mailto:tgaudet@townoforange.org
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JP Stevens Restaurant 

377 Route 202 

Rindge NH  03461 

603-899-3322 

Mon – Sat 11:30 AM to 9 PM 

Sun – 10 AM – 3 PM Brunch 

           11:30 AM – 8 PM Dinner 

 

JP Stevens used to be Lily’s On the Pond, for those of you who remember.   I recently went to for their Sunday 

Brunch.  I can honestly say I liked the restaurant better when it was Lily’s On the Pond. 

 

They seated us in the dining room which I felt was too cold.  The A/C was on and ceiling fans which caused al-

most a draft.  Eventually, they shut it down and it felt better by the time we left.  Our server was great and very 

attentive. 
 

My niece and I opted for the Steak and Eggs which I thought the steak was excellent, but instead of an 8 oz. 

steak which they had on the menu, it was actually chunks of steak tips.  They were cooked to perfection 

(medium) and very tender and tasty.  The home fries were OK.  They had peppers and onions mixed it but not a 

strong flavor of peppers which I despise.  My eggs were cooked over easy but I asked for pumpernickel toast 

and that was exceptionally dry. 

 

The server kept our coffee cups filled and we were not rushed at all.  We were able to sit and chat without feel-

ing they wanted us to leave. 

 

I’d try it again but maybe for lunch or dinner.  It’s a nice ride to Rindge over Rt. 119 and only takes about 40 

minutes.  Give it a try next time you are out that way.  Bon Appetite. 

- Gloria Varno 

R E S T A U R A N T  R E V I E W  

DID YOU KNOW?  If you ever 

lose a newsletter, or want to 

look at an old issue, they are on 

the Warwick Webpage at 

www.warwickma.org along with 

things like Permit Applications, 

Police Logs, Meeting Agendas, 

Town Hall Office Hours, and lots 

of other very useful information!  

If you would like post something 

to the webpage, contact Ed 

Lemon, Webmaster at  

elemon@tiac.net. 

The Board of Health is planning to have a health booth at 

Old Home Days in August, and we want to know if anyone 

has topics they are especially interested in. If anyone has 

any ideas, they can email Lucinda Seago at 

lucinda.seago@gmail.com  or call her at 978-544-1824 . 

 B O A R D  O F  H E A L T H  

Council on Aging sponsors a Foot Clinic on the 3rd Friday 

of the month from 8—8:30a.m. at the Trinitarian Congrega-

tional Church (32 Athol Road).  Bring a Towel and a $2 do-

nation for the church. 

C o u n c i l  o n  A g i n g  

mailto:lucinda.seago@gmail.com
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SUMMER NEWS & TIDINGS 

WARWICK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

Elizabeth Musgrave, Principal 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATES! Naqi Dar,  Cody Gibbons, Arwen Hansell, 

Sarah Johnson, Charlotte Kahler, Brennan Killay, Erin Kimball, Liesel Nygard, Anna Picard, Abigail 

Tandy and Zoe Vorce – and their parents!   
 

“SING A SONG OF WARWICK!”  Our new CD with 12 songs about life in Warwick has 

just released!   Recorded by our Music teacher, Kim Wallach, and the children over the winter, and 

on sale now ($5.) at the Warwick Library.   
 

WCS GREENHOUSE PROJECT!  We would like to install raised beds and an 8’x8’ greenhouse 

out in the front of the school to create an outdoor learning center.   Chriss Mullen has written a pro-

posal for DonorsChoose.org. to help us purchase the greenhouse and a rain barrel, now we just need 

donations to make it happen!  Please log onto DonorsChoose.org and make a donation to the pro-

ject:  Grow with Us   All donations made by June 23, 2015 will be doubled by the website!  Please 

note that you must enter the code SPARK on the payment page to have your donation matched dollar 

for dollar (up to $100).   If you know anyone who may want to help our school, please pass this along!  

 

2015-16 KINDERGARTEN CLASS HAS OPENINGS!   We still have places available in 

our Kindergarten class next year!  If you know anyone interested in WCS for their child, please sug-

gest they call the Supt. Office (413-498-2911) over the summer for information and a registration 

packet. 

 

BRAVO!! WCS BAND CONCERT MUSICIANS! Arwen Hansell, Sarah Johnson, Erin Kim-

ball, Anita Peters, Bailey Rousseau, Mary Simon, Abigail Tandy, and joined musicians from Bernardston, 

Leyden, and Northfield to give an absolutely stunning concert on June 11th at PVRS.  The demanding 

program was a tribute to their year of training and practice!  The audience was “wowed!” 

 

NEEDED CUSTODIAN SUBSTITUTES: WCS needs individuals available for custodial cov-

erage in our building when our custodian, Nate Towne, is out.  Applications are available at PVRSD Cen-

tral Office in Northfield, or WCS after 8/24/15.   A CORI is required.  

http://email.donorschoose.org/wf/click?upn=2QjKFFZFYfEBoDv7jiySzd3R5QZfowrsMRIOM3JqguJ7Ti0meLJ7swrfQOuv4L2x16G63mnUPwu3I6jIT55BUSkSXFB1aNT0IQshdI4l-2FAqCGJsSDkHRtOgKDQ30iUafBHYoYc2gVmmmIyqnEBPEqr3rjDzvpfRYpSzSlF0myU0po-2BCPQulK01V9rCmx6oLiDcS-2FjRXa03Rba9CilH
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HEIMLICH MANEUVER FOR A CHOKING PET: The following comes from PetPlace.com, a website with veteri-

narian approved articles. 

Before administering any first aid, make absolutely certain your pet is actually choking. Many people confuse 

difficulty breathing with choking. If you witness your pet ingesting an item and then immediately begin paw-

ing at the face, the throat, acting frantic, trying to cough and having difficulty breathing, only then should the 

Heimlich maneuver be considered. If your pet is not really choking, the Heimlich can cause serious injury. 

After determining that your pet is choking, remove any item that may be constricting the neck. Examine in-

side the mouth and remove any foreign object you see. Do not blindly place your hand down your pet's throat 

and pull any object you feel. Dogs have small bones that support the base of their tongues. Owners probing 

the throat for a foreign object have mistaken these for chicken bones. Do not attempt to remove an object 

unless you can see and identify it.  

If your pet is small and you cannot easily remove the object, lift and suspend him with the head pointed 

down. For larger animals, lift the rear legs so the head is tilted down. This can help dislodge an item stuck in 

the throat. 

Another method is to administer a sharp blow with the palm of your hand between the shoulder blades. This 

can sometimes dislodge an object. If this does not work, a modified Heimlich maneuver can be at-

tempted:  Grasp the animal around the waist so that the rear is nearest to you, similar to a bear hug;  Place a 

fist just behind the ribs;  Compress the abdomen several times (usually 3-5 times) with quick pushes; Check 

the mouth to see if the foreign object has been removed. This maneuver can be repeated one to two times 

but if not successful on the first attempt, make arrangements to immediately take your pet to the nearest 

veterinary hospital. 

Even if you are successful in removing a foreign object, veterinary examination is recommended. Internal 

injury could have occurred that you may not realize. —Rosa Fratangelo 

 Our world today is polluted with garbage and getting 

globally hotter. Those two facts suggest that it is a moral imperative for each of us to do what 

we can to make less garbage and use less fossil fuel.  

 Toward that end, Cheri and I are installing a solar array on our property. We’ve had six 

or seven companies send people up to look at the house.  It’s been an interesting process. 

I’ll go into some of the things we’ve learned in future posts here in the Green Corner.  

One conclusion is plain. The economic benefits of installing solar panels are making it 

a smart choice. State and local incentives and tax benefits are generous. The savings on util-

ity bills is significant. It increases the value of your property, and that increase in value is not 

taxed.  

Your actions have power. You can personally fight climate change and pollution. Every 

effort to address the problems, seemingly insignificant as it may be, makes a difference. So 

do it. Do something. Make a difference.   - Doc Pruyne 

T h e  G r e e n   

C
o

r
n

e
r
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(more of) THAT VISION THING 
 

Dear Friends, 

 

After a technical SNAFU, Denyse Dar gave an interesting talk that had some eye opening, graphic depic-

tions of Warwick demographics and trends. The data indicates some hard times ahead if we don’t make pro-

active choices about how we are to live as an aging community. 

The heart of her presentation was grounded in a vision of cooperative, cluster housing that addressed a 

number of the issues facing us as a community; an aging population, lack of affordable housing options and 

lack of economically sustainable jobs being the backbone of the problems. 

Her vision of energy efficient cluster housing providing affordable housing options for elders and low-

income families, with the integration of healthy, sustainable food production and elder care jobs as well as 

construction jobs and educational opportunities, addressed many of the issues. It was not presented as THE 

solution but that it could be part of a long-term, sustainable vision. 

The obstacles facing us are the same as those facing most of western MA; a growing tax burden on a 

shrinking tax base, young families leaving the area for more economic opportunities in other communities 

and an aging population whose options of housing and care are dwindling to isolation or government subsi-

dized nursing homes away from familiar surroundings. 

 Is this an acceptable vision for our town, or are there other options available to us? Energy costs are ris-

ing, putting a strain on budgets, for the town as well as individual households. Energy conservation is the 

cheapest and most effective means of reducing these cost increases, and it provides jobs for local workers. 

Taking advantage of subsidized energy-efficiency upgrades and new construction creates local jobs, cuts fu-

ture costs, makes homes and workplaces more comfortable and reduces the need for more pipelines and 

powerplants. 

Warwick already has a growing agricultural base that we can all support for better personal health and a 

more sustainable environmental and economic future for the region. We have forests and woodlots that, 

when managed for forest health and sustainability, provide jobs, help reduce the carbon load on the atmos-

phere and clean the air we breathe. They also provide healthy recreational opportunities that attract people 

from around the area. How can we maximize our economic growth around these resources? Could we work 

with the state to make greater use of Mt Grace’s existing infrastructure or expand the recreational uses? 

Can these assets be integrated with the needs of the elders among us? It seems we see our elders as a 

problem that is best addressed by putting them somewhere safe and out of harms way. Could they be an as-

set we have over looked? In the not-too-distant-past, three and four generations coexisted in the same home. 

That has its own problems and probably won’t come back in favor for many, but integrating seniors and chil-

dren in close residence might be good for all concerned; elders can add to the care of children, children can 

brighten the lives of the elders and the middle generation can benefit from the availability of child care and 

nurture. 

I have been reading “Being Mortal” by Atul Gawande, a surgeon at Brigham and Women’s hospital, a 

writer for The New Yorker and a professor at Harvard Medical School. His book is about the options available 

to elders and would be an interesting focus of a discussion group that would tie right in with the issues we 

face. Any interest? 

 

                                                                        In faith,   Dan 

TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  

of WARWICK  

JULY,   2015 
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JULY  EVENTS 

 

 

WORSHIP TIME – 9 AM  
 

 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL Town Hall Lawn SUNDAY, JULY 12  2 – 4 PM 

There will be the usual assortment of toppings to put on SNOW’S ICE CREAM (a 

delicious, locally made ice cream from local dairies). And to make the afternoon even 

more enjoyable (if that’s possible) there will be music provided by the mostly Tandy fam-

ily band. 

  

 

 

 

VACATION BIBLE DAYS AUG 3 – 6  Free to all kids K-6 

 

 

 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS

 Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and household cleaning supplies are 

collected in the front hall of the Chapel. 

 

FRANKLIN AREA EMERGENCY SHELTER

 Donations of sheets, blankets, towels are collected in the front hall of the Metcalf 

Chapel and taken to the Shelter in Greenfield. 

 

COMMUNITY GARDEN

 We grow food for the Orange Food Pantry. Help is always gratefully appreciated, as 

are donations of fresh veggies Thursday mornings. And watch for the veggie sharing stand 

where your excesses can be traded for what you don’t have in your garden. 

JULY,   2015 
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        Selectboard Minutes—April 27, 2015 
Members present: Dawn Magi, Nick Arguimbau 

Member Absent: Patricia Lemon  Others present: Town Coordinator David Young, Town Secretary Rosa Fratangelo, Finance Committee members Rick 
Abbott and Bill Foote, Police Chief David Shoemaker, Bill Lyman, Fire Chief Ron Gates, PVRS Superintendent Dayle Doiron, PVRS Assistant Superinten-
dent Gail Healy, School Committee member Martha Morse, Highway Superintendent Larry Delaney, Broadband Committee Chair Tom Wyatt, WiredWest 
delegate John Bradford, Steve Ruggiero, Maria Ruggiero, Vern Bass, Todd Dexter, Susan Wright, Jon Calcari, David Rainville (Greenfield Recorder), 

Paula Lundgren Robinson (Athol Daily News) 

I.  Call to Order            Chair Magi called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm in Town Hall. 

Bill Lyman announced that he was recording the meeting. 
This meeting was posted as a Joint meeting of the Selectboard and Finance Committee, but there was no quorum achieved for the Fin. Comm. 
II. Public Comment     Bill Lyman asked if the petition article for the Pledge of Allegiance could be placed at the beginning of the Annual Town Meeting 
(ATM); Magi said the warrant would be kept as is. Lyman said that he would like retired Air Force Lieutenant Colonel Rick Abbott to lead the Pledge of 
Allegiance at the meeting. 
III. Minutes  

 
IV. Presentations and Discussions 
1.Review of Omnibus Budget— Young pointed out that since the meeting a week ago he increased the Police Department wage line by 1.5%, and noted 
that he was unable to get an ambulance donation update and therefore went with the previous year’s figure. He said that he also increased the Fire Depart-
ment wage by 1.5%, corrected the Fire Department budget recommended to equal the requested amount, and corrected the Police Department wage line 
so both recommended and requested columns contain a 1.5% increase. 

 
The Board discussed the recommended PVRS assessment it voted at the previous meeting which was a $14,712.00 cut from the requested budget as-
sessment. Young said that if voted by two towns it would necessitate cuts to the budget of $157,000.00 resulting in layoffs for all teachers lacking 
“professional status”, which means fewer than three years employment with our District. He said that even if this assessment reduction only cuts a “few” 
positions this will cause bumping and less than optimum teacher assignment. He argued that we should consider the gains made under the new contract 
and the minimal budget increase by the school committee and teachers union and recommended that the Selectboard and Finance Committee support the 
requested assessment. 
 
PVRSD Superintendent Dayle Doiron addressed the Selectboard. She reiterated much of what Young had previously stated and asked the Board to recon-
sider its position relative to the assessment request. Doiron said that the 2.5% increase was the lowest common denominator and pointed out that the 
request before the Board was slightly under 2.5%. She explained that the State does not allow a town to pay less for its minimum contribution than it did the 
year before. Doiron noted that there was not a unanimous position shared by the Bernardston Selectmen and Finance Committee, and that she was attend-
ing their meeting after speaking here. 
 
Arguimbau said that clearly they had done the best they could this year and asked what could be done to keep the numbers from increasing every year. 
Doiron said that there had been modest growth the past few years following several years of level funding. She stated that the $41,000.00 decrease in our 
Franklin County Tech School assessment will have to be paid to PVRSD because the minimum contribution cannot be less than the prior year’s amount. 
 
Abbott deferred to others who could speak to the matter, as his wife is a teacher and he cannot speak to school issues. Fellow Finance Committee member 
Bill Foote said that he was sympathetic to the points made about the potential impact of cost cutting, but felt that more discussion was needed before mak-
ing a final decision on a recommended figure. Young said that the Selectboard had to vote now so that the warrant could be legally posted, and pointed out 
that an amendment can come from town Meeting floor. 

 

Steve Ruggiero inquired as to why the contributory insurance number was cut in half. Young said that someone had been injured on the job and that a 
settlement had been reached, and that someone had come off the insurance. 

 

2.  Review of Town Meeting Warrant —Young reported that the ATM warrant has one addition recommended by Town Counsel. It reads: “Article 4: Shall 
the Town vote to allow town boards and commissions to appoint one of its members to a position under their supervision as allowed by MGL Chapter 268A, 
section 21A, or take any other action relative thereto.”  Young explained that we need this for the Assessors and the recommended article comes from a 
recent question to Town Counsel regarding having a Board of Health member act as their clerk. A Chapter 268 S 20D exemption is necessary for holding 
two positions in the town, but is not sufficient for a member to work for their board without this ATM permission. 

 

 The board signed seven copies of the ATM warrant, which will be signed and posted by Constable A. George Day, Jr. by this evening at 7 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Arguimbau MOVED to accept the minutes of April 13, 2015 and April 21, 2015 as printed. Magi SECONDED. Motion CARRIED 2-0-0. 

Arguimbau MOVED to recommend the requested PVRSD budget as is and accept the assessment with the proviso that we expect the District to make tits best efforts next year to reduce 

the assessment for Warwick. Magi SECONDED. Motion CARRIED 2-0-0. 

Arguimbau MOVED to accept the omnibus budget. Magi SECONDED. Motion CARRIED 2-0-0. 

Arguimbau MOVED to accept the Annual Town Meeting warrant. Magi SECONDED. Motion CARRIED 2-0-0.  

JULY,   2015 
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Selectboard Minutes—April 27, 2015 cont. 
 
3.  Coordinator Report —Young said that the Town has received and deposited the $22,000.00 Soltas settlement. He reported that he has contracted with 
HCOG Power for electric supply for one year at 10.75 cents. Young said that he has corresponded with Orange Court probation department regarding 
payment of damages for dumping and has suggested community service at the Transfer Station for the defendant if he is unable to pay. Young said that he 
had invited Representative Susannah Lee to our ATM. Lastly, he reported on prohibited public shade tree / scenic road cutting near Moore’s Pond beach 
which the Planning Board and Tree Warden are investigating. Young suggested possibly making some parking where the trees had stood. 
Young said that because Town Counsel Jeremia Pollard has four other Annual Town Meetings on May 4th he will not be in attendance at ours, and told the 
Board members if they have any questions for Town Counsel they should be brought to him prior to the ATM. 
 
V.  Adjournment 

 
Minutes taken by Rosa Fratangelo 

At 5:37 p.m., Arguimbau MOVED to adjourn. Magi SECONDED. Motion CARRIED 2-0-0.  

JULY,   2015 

    
Ice Cream Social 

 
Sunday, July 12th 

2:00 – 4:00pm 

Warwick Town Common 

 
Locally made Snow’s Ice Cream with all types of toppings, 

Music and Good Friends! 

 

Come and Enjoy! 
 

P R O C E E D S  B E N E F I T  T H E   

T R I N I T A R I A N  C O N G R E G A T I O N A L  C H U R C H  
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 A d v e r t i s i n g  P a g e  

                       Jones & Erviti 

Financial Maintenance & Management 

          Income Tax Preparation 

Kelly M. Jones               James L. Erviti 

   844 Orange Road 

DON KEITH 

Build the new - Repair the old 

cs 096226  hicl 69465 

Warwick, MA  ph 1-978-413-1536 

Overhead Doors, Decks, Doors, Windows, Finish Work 

KEITH HOME AND FARM IMPROVEMENTS 

 

Want to play PIANO? 

4 years old and up, 

play jazz, classical, pop - 

here in Warwick! 

34 years of teaching music. 

 



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
Circuit 

Training 

6pm 

 

2 
Library Open 

 5-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

 

3 
NO TOWN 

HALL 

GATHERING 

 

 

4 
Transfer Station  

CLOSED 

 

INDEPENDENCE 

DAY 

5 
Worship 

Service 9am 

 

 

6 
Library Open 

10-4 

 

7 
Sr. Mealsite 

11:45 
Library Open 

1-8pm 

WOMENS 

GUILD MTG 

1PM 

 

Zumba 6pm 

8 
Circuit 

Training 

6pm 

 

 

 

9 
Library Open 

 5-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

 

 

10 
Town Hall 

Gathering 

10am 

 

11 
Transfer Station  

8-3 

 

12 
Worship 

Service 9AM 

 

ICE CREAM 

SOCIAL 2-

4PM 

 

Zumba 8am 

 

 

13 
Library Open 

10-4 

 

 

14 

Sr. Mealsite 

11:45 

Library Open 

1-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

 

15 
Circuit 

Training 

6pm 

 

 

16 
Library Open 

 5-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

 

 

17 
Town Hall 

Gathering 

10am 

 

Foot Clinic  

8-8:30am 

 

18 
Tran Sta  8-3 

 

FIREMEN'S 

CHICKEN 

BARBEQUE  

1-2PM 

 

19 
Worship 

Service 9AM 

 

Zumba 8am 

 

20 
Library Open 

10-4 

 

 

21 
Sr. Mealsite 

11:45 

Library Open 

1-8pm 

Zumba 6pm 

 

22 
Circuit 

Training 

6pm 
 

23 
 

Library Open 

 5-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

 

24 

Town Hall 

Gathering 

10am 

 

25 
Transfer Station  

8-3 

 

 

26 
Worship 

Service 9AM 

 

Zumba 8am 

 

27 
Library Open 

10-4 

 

28 
Sr. Mealsite 

11:45 

Library Open 

1-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

29 
Circuit 

Training 

6pm 

 

30 
Library Open 

 5-8pm 

 

Zumba 6pm 

 

31 
Town Hall 

Gathering 

10am 
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Don’t Miss these July events in Warwick! 

TOWN HALL GATHERINGS (No Gathering July 3)—Fridays at 10am 

FOOT CLINICS—Third Friday of Every Month 

WOMENS GUILD—July 7 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL—July 12 

FIREMEN’S CHICKEN BARBEQUE—July 18 

 

 

 

 


